
The Bible Baptist Church in Belém, Pará is really growing under 

the leadership of Pastor Juscelino Costa. They have completed 

the construction of a beautiful sanctuary and are working on a 2 

story Sunday School and fellowship hall. Please pray that God 

will provide the needed funds. 

Pr. José Moraes and the First Baptist Church of Pau D’Arco are winning souls and working on   ex-

panding their building.    They have a growing 

children’s ministry with Angela Machado  and 

Elma Moraes    Although we do not have pic-

tures , the first church that God enabled us to 

start, the Calvary  Baptist Church in Vigia Pará, 

has a new Pastor and is  growing again. Please 

keep this church with Pastor Amarildo Macedo in your prayers. 

One of the ministries that God enabled us to start, is the El Shalom Camp ministry. Awhile back they 

had to move to a new location and God gave them a beautiful place. During the years, many souls 

have been saved and lives changed during our camps and retreats.  

Your faithfulness to pray for and give through the Horton family 

as we ministered in northern Brazil,  has resulted in churches 

being established, the El Shalom camp and the EMDEC chil-

dren’s ministry, as well as the Bible Baptist Institute of the 

North that trains and teaches and prepares Brazilian pastors 

and teachers. We are so thankful to our Lord for using us to 

serve Him in the country of Brazil. Mary and I feel like fish out of water sometimes, not serving in 

Brazil, however serving in our home church is a blessing. We still keep up with the works there and 

are able to witness to the lost here in this Texas Metroplex. Bill has also been asked to publish more 

Sunday School series in the Portuguese language which he is very happy and qualified to do.   

Both of us have had health problems, several visits to the ER and doctors offices. God has been very 

merciful and good to us. Life in your 80’s when your mind still thinks you are 50,  well it requires 

some adjusting. We thank you for your continued prayers and financial help that is definately need-

ed. May God continue to bless and use each of you. 
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